
 

 

 
September 14, 2018 
 
 
William T. Scroggins, President / CEO 
Mt. San Antonio Community College District 
1100 North Grand Avenue 
Walnut, CA 91789 
 
Dear Mr. Scroggins: 
 
In 2020, Los Angeles County will transition from polling places to Vote Centers consistent with 
the California Voter’s Choice Act (SB 450). Vote Centers differ from polling places in that any 
eligible County voter can vote at any location in the County over an extended voting period as 
opposed to solely on Election Day. To ensure these locations are accessible and convenient to 
voters, the County has partnered with experts to conduct the Vote Center Placement Project 
(VCPP). The VCPP consists of a comprehensive spatial analysis to understand when and 
where voters are most likely to vote. We have already begun this process which includes 1) 
analysis of geospatial data and consumer behaviors, 2) collaboration with community groups 
and 3) direct voter engagement. We will then identify facilities that are in areas identified as 
convenient and accessible for voters.  
  
Our office and our partner PlaceWorks are currently surveying various facilities that may serve 
our community as potential Vote Center locations for future elections. I ask for your assistance 
in identifying someone in your school district that PlaceWorks can coordinate with to assist us in 
gathering information regarding your facilities—information such as facility size, parking 
availability and onsite contacts. The information that you will provide will be used to create a 
database of acceptable facilities that meet key requirements relating to accessibility, proximity to 
public transit, available space, and population served, among other factors. PlaceWorks staff 
would like to begin this work making initial contact as soon as possible.  
  
If you need additional information regarding the Vote Center Placement Project, please contact 
Aaron Nevarez, Governmental and Legislative Affairs Manager, at (562) 462-2800 or 
anevarez@rrcc.lacounty.gov. For questions regarding the facility surveys and facility 
requirements, please contact Julian Capata at (213) 623-1443 or jcapata@placeworks.com. 
Thank you in advance for your assistance with this effort. I look forward to collaborating with you 
to make voting easier and more accessible for Los Angeles County voters. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
DEAN C. LOGAN 
Registrar-Recorder/County Clerk 
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